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February 21, 2020 

 
 
Honorable Michelle L. Phillips 
Secretary 
New York State Department of Public Service  
Three Empire State Plaza, 19th Floor 
Albany, NY  12223 
 
 
Re:   Case No. 20-M-0029 – Tariff Compliance Filing 
 In the Matter of the 2019 Amendment to the Public Service Law, 
 Section 66-p (C. 705, L. 2019), Relating to Billing Information for  
 Residential Rental Premises 
 
 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 
 In compliance with the January 22, 2020 Notice of Tariff Filings Due to Amendment of 
the Public Service Law (“Notice of Tariff Filing”) in the above referenced matter, National Fuel 
Gas Distribution Corporation (“Distribution” or the “Company”) hereby submits the following 
tariff revisions to its tariff, P.S.C. No. 9 - GAS: 
 

Section No. Leaf No. Revision No. 
Superseding  
Revision No. 

    
0 3 8 7 
0 149 3 2 
    

 
In accordance with the Notice of Tariff Filing, the tariff leaf submitted in the instant 

filing is issued as of today and has an effective date of July 1, 2020. 
 
By way of background, this is a filing to update the tariff to effectuate changes to the 

Public Service Law § 66-p.  Leaf number 149 provides new tariff language indicating that, 
within ten days of receiving a written request from a prospective residential tenant, Distribution 
will provide the prospective landlord, or other authorized person, the total gas charges incurred at 
the prospective residential rental premises for the life of the premises or the preceding two-year 
period, whichever is shorter.  This information will be provided at no charge.    

 
Concurrent with this filing, Distribution respectfully requests a waiver from the 

requirements of Public Service Law § 66(12) and 16 NYCRR § 720-8.1, pertaining to newspaper 
publication.  The proposed tariff revisions are being made to ensure compliance with a change to 
the Public Service Law.  The Notice of Tariff Filings provides appropriate public notice of the 
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change to the Public Service Law and the associated requirement to file the instant tariff 
amendment.  Accordingly, expense of publication would not serve the public interest.    

 
  Any questions you may have regarding this filing can be directed to the undersigned at 

(716) 857-7507 or at samej@natfuel.com. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

/s/ Jeffrey B. Same 
 
       Jeffrey B. Same 
       Attorney 
       Rates and Regulatory Affairs 
       National Fuel Gas Distribution Corporation 
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